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Board of Directors Meeting

April 15, 2015
President James Heelon called the meeting to order at 7:34 p.m. with all board members present.   
SECRETARY
Motion by John Griffin, seconded by Brian Campbell, to accept the minutes of the meeting March 18, 2015.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
Garry Murphy presented the following Social applications for consideration: Dan Nguyen, David Boyle, Erin Sullivan, Robert Bellavance, Donald Carter, and Michael Tierney.
Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by John Johnson, to accept the above applications. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
Secretary Garry Murphy read the following correspondence:
1. Thank you from Donna Rogers and Wentworth Institute.
2. From the Lowell Zoning Board regarding a proposed cell tower.

3. From National Grid correcting calculation of electric bill.
4. From Tom Conlon requesting a leave of absence. (Agreed).

5. From Robert Emerson resigning Regular Membership.

6. From Garry Murphy, Brad Martin, and Gary Walsh requesting change from A to AB. 
Garry presented the following application for Junior Membership: Nick Fantasia
Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by Mark Duffy, to approve the above application. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

Garry presented the following application for Youth Membership: Mitchell Andrea, Michael Andrea, Hunter Williams, Chris Carter, Nicholas Mandeville, and Anthony DeChiara. 
Motion by Jim Cassin, seconded by Jason Howarth, to approve the above applications. Vote unanimous. Motion passed. 
Motion by John Griffin, seconded by Brian Campbell to approve a leave of absence for Tom Conlon. Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
Motion by John Griffin, seconded by Gary Walsh to accept the Secretary’s Report. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TREASURER
Brian Campbell reviewed the monthly financial report noting that club finances continue to be in good shape despite the dismal weather in recent months. Brian reported that 11 members have been posted for non-payment of dues and recommended expulsion of 39 Social members who have not paid dues for two years.

Brian commended John Griffin for all his work disputing our electric bills resulting in a $22,000 decrease issued by National Grid.  
Brian reported the following account balances: Operating Account $17,848; Payroll Account $2,871; Money Market Account $475,242; Stabilization Account $5,124. Total Cash $501,085.
 
Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Jason Howarth, to accept the Treasurer's report.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
HOUSE COMMITTEE 

Jim Cassin submitted the following report:

1. “Fitches Brew” dance band expected to draw a good turnout by members.
2. Working with Gary Walsh on a proposed “Drive, Pitch, and Putt” event.
3. Leanne Ready will provide complimentary soup and sandwich lunch on Clean-up Day.

Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by John Johnson, to accept the report of the House Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
GREENS COMMITTEE
John Griffin submitted the following report:
1. The course is open and in reasonably good shape. 

2. Reminder to repair all ball marks and obey cart signs.



Motion by Jason Howarth, seconded by Gary Walsh, to accept the report of the Greens Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE
Gary Walsh submitted the following report:
1. Thanks to the Tournament Committee, Sean Tully, Joel Jenkins, and Jack Hassett for making the Smoker a great night.

2. Due to an overwhelming number of sign-ups for the Two Day Member/Guest, the sign-up deadline has been changed to April 18th at 3:00 p.m. A lottery will be held at 4:00 p.m. 
Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by John Johnson, to accept the report of the Tournament Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 
Mark Duffy reported on the recent activities of the Communications Committee noting that over half of the membership is opening/reading email blasts.   
Motion by Jim Cassin, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the report of the Communications Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
OLD BUSINESS:
John Griffin reported on his ongoing discussions with Affinity Lighting.
John Johnson distributed and led a discussion about a proposal (see attached) to allow B members to become an A member under certain conditions including the resignation of the spouse and payment of initiation fees.

Brian Campbell informed board members about his conversation with Buzzy McHale who is hospitalized and concerned about his membership status. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Jim Moriarty joined the meeting to express his concerns about the practice of issuing $500 food/beverage cards to 7 of the 9 board members. Jim called the practice a bad idea and asked why meeting minutes don’t reflect a vote by the board. Jim was informed that $3500 of the line item in the budget for board expenses was allocated for the purpose of funding the cost of the dues adder cards (aka: food/beverage card and white card). For many years, the board has voted on the budget total amount and specifies any increase in dues, green fees, cart fees, dues adder, and initiation fees. There are dozens of other line items in the budget. Jim was also informed that the $500 is not a stipend like those voted for the Secretary and Treasurer who are issued a monthly check and reported for tax purposes. While some board members have used their white cards to promote and support the club, the primary purpose is to recognize their service to the club. Board members thanked Jim for coming directly to the board with his concerns.  
Jack Hassett and Joel Jenkins presented a proposal to build a practice area on the land adjacent to #3 tee and fairway. Advantages and disadvantages of the site location were discussed as well as cost estimates. Board members agreed that John Griffin and a committee including Jack and Joel will seek input from the membership and provide additional details of the proposal at a future board meeting.
Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by John Griffin, to adjourn.  Vote unanimous. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 9:58 p.m.

NEXT MEETING

Wednesday, May 20th at 7:30 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,








_____________________________








Garry P. Murphy, Secretary
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